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CAMPAIGN GUIDELINES 

Excerpt from the ICMA Executive Board Guidelines for Nominations and Election 

ICMA has a long tradition of relying on the regional nominations process to identify a single 
nominee from among multiple candidates in a region.  Historically, there has been a preference 
for relying on this process instead of having a competitive election ballot with active 
campaigning. However, should a member choose to campaign, they must follow these guidelines: 

• It is inappropriate to use public resources to conduct a campaign.

• Campaigning at the annual conference is restricted. It is inappropriate to circulate petitions or 
campaign material or to use conference related venues for campaign purposes.

• It is inappropriate for members to contact regional nominating committee members 
individually.

• Candidates will not use ICMA social media channels or member communications such Connect 
or LinkedIn, for campaigning.

• ICMA will make mailing labels available for campaigns at an at-cost rate. A sample of the 
campaign material must be provided ahead of time and no more than two communications 
may be sent. To comply with international privacy standards and ICMA’s privacy policy, ICMA 
cannot provide lists of member e-mail addresses.

• ICMA committees and task force are not to endorse candidates for the Board.

• Candidates in a contested election are offered the option of submitting candidate statements 
of no more than 200 words for the online voting system. Since biographical information is 
already provided, candidates are urged to focus their remarks on how their experience relates 
to their proposed service on the board, what they would bring to the board that is unique, and 
their plans if elected. The statement should not mention any current or former ICMA member 
or other nominees from the region. ICMA staff may edit for grammar, punctuation, spelling, or 
length.
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